
General notes

THE FOURTH BRITISH ACADEMIC CONFERENCE IN
OTOLARYNGOLOGY

THIS Meeting will be held in the Queen Elizabeth Hall, Royal Festival Hall,
London, England, from Sunday, 20th July to Friday, 25th July, 1975.

Honorary Secretary,
Andrew Morrison, F.R.C.S.,
38 Devonshire Street,
London, W.i.

INTENSIVE COURSE IN OTOLOGIC SURGERY
Ax intensive course in Otologic Surgery will be given 13 to 17 January 1975,
by the Ear Research Institute (formerly Los Angeles Foundation of Otology)
and the University of Southern California School of Medicine in co-operation
with St. Vincent's Hospital in Los Angeles, California.

The Course will consist of lectures, televised surgery and motion pictures
on the following subjects: chronic otitis media, otosclerosis, pediatric otology,
glomus tumors, acoustic tumors, facial nerve paralysis, and the dizzy patient.

A tuition fee of $500 at the time of application, is payable in United States
currency to the Ear Research Institute. This fee includes the cost of noon
luncheons.

Tuition for doctors on active duty in the United States Armed Forces and
residents in otolaryngology has been reduced to $200. Applications from
residents must be accompanied by a letter from their Chief of Service.

Registration is limited and early application is adviced.
Address all communications to:

Ear Research Institute,
2130 West Third Street
Los Angeles, CA 90057.

TEMPORAL BONE SURGICAL DISSECTION COURSE
THE Ear Research Institute (formerly the Los Angeles Foundation of Otology)
announces a two-week Temporal Bone Surgical Dissection Course demonstra-
ting the multiple approaches to the structures of the temporal bone as currently
used by the members of the Otologic Medical Group, Inc.

The Course members will be divided each day to observe televised surgery
that will correlate with the dissections of the day. Evenings will be devoted
to lectures and motion picture demonstrations.
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The instructors will dissect in the temporal bone laboratory over closed

circuit television and each student will be supervised at the various procedures
and approaches that are performed.

Twenty board certified or board eligible otolaryngologists and residents will
be accepted in each course. Courses will be presented 23 February to 7 March,
16 to 28 March, 6 to 18 April, 17 to 29 August, 7 to 19 September, 1975. The
tuition fee for otolaryngologists is $1200 and for residents $900 in United
States currency. Applications of residents must be accompanied by a letter
from their Chief of Service.

For further information address communications to:
Jack L. Pulec, M.D.,
Ear Research Institute,
2130 West Third Street,
Los Angeles, CA 90057.

UNIVERSITY OF NIJMEGEN, HOLLAND
POST GRADUATE COURSE IN EAR SURGERY

FROM 6 TO 12 APRIL 1975

THE Department of Otolaryngology, University of Nijmegen, Holland, desires
to announce that the 10th postgraduate course in ear surgery will be held from
6 to 12 April 1975. The course will be organized by Professor W. F. B. Brinkman
and his Staff, assisted by Dr. H. C. Overbosch, Holland; Dr. Y. Schepens and
Professor J. J. Marquet, Belgium; Dr. W. Offermann, Germany; Mr. J. D. K.
Dawes and Mr. W. M. S. Ironside, Great Britain. The course, which will be
given in English, will include lectures, panel discussions, films, televised opera-
tions (colour), temporal bone dissections, and studies of anatomical specimens.

The fee of 1800 D.F1. will include hotel accommodation and meals. The
course is intended for certified E.N.T. specialists and registration will be
limited. A ladies' programme will be arranged.

For further details and an application form please write to:
Professor Dr. W. F. B. Brinkman,
Department of Otolaryngology,
Geert Grooteplein Zuid 22,
Nijmegen, Holland.

THE UNIVERSITY OF BIRMINGHAM
THE next Clinical Otolaryngology Course, suitable for Part II D.L.O. and
F.R.C.S. candidates, has been organized by the University of Birmingham on
Friday, Saturday and Sunday, 25, 26 and 27 October 1974, and will be held
at the Birmingham and Midland Ear and Throat Hospital, Edmund Street,
Birmingham 3.

There will be a course fee of £9.00, and applications to attend should be
addressed to the Director, Board of Graduate Clinical Studies, The Medical
School, Birmingham B15 2TJ. Cheques should be made payable to the Univer-
sity of Birmingham and crossed.
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